Cardinal Timothy Dolan, in a letter to all American Bishops, puts it best:

"In the United States, religious liberty does not depend on the benevolence of who is regulating us. It is our “first freedom” and respect for it must be broad and inclusive — not narrow and exclusive. Catholics and other people of faith and good will are not second-class citizens. And it is not for the government to decide which of our ministries is “religious enough” to warrant religious freedom protection." 

Obama has decreed, in effect, that Catholic hospitals and charities are not free to follow the tenets of their faith, and is seeking to impose his own immoral, anti-life agenda on them. This must not stand.

Every American concerned about religious liberty should immediately contact their legislators to support the Respect for the Rights of Conscience Act (HR 1179 by Congressman Jeff Fortenberry and S. 1467 by Senator Roy Blunt).

The bill could be taken up in both the House and the Senate this week. Contact your Congressman immediately and ask for his support for this legislation. If he hasn't yet co-sponsored HR 1179, ask him to do so. We must let House leadership know that Americans overwhelmingly support religious liberty.

The Senate vote is expected as early as Tuesday or Wednesday of this week. S. 1467 not only reverses the HHS Mandate, it preserves the right of insurance issuers, providers and purchasers to negotiate a health plan excluding items that are against moral and religious convictions, as well as providing conscience protection for All Americans. This legislation was introduced in early 2011, long before the HHS Mandate.

The following ten senators need to be contacted without delay:

202-224-2043 — Sen. Kent Conrad for North Dakota 

202-224-2523 — Sen. Susan Collins for Maine 

202-224-5344 — Sen. Olympia Snowe for Maine 

202-224-5824 — Sen. Mary Landrieu for Louisiana 

202-224-4041 — Sen. Joe Lieberman for Connecticut 

202-224-3954 — Sen. Joe Manchin for West Virginia 

202-224-6154 — Sen. Claire McCaskill for Missouri 

202-224-5274 — Sen. Bill Nelson for Florida 

202-224-2353 — Sen. Mark Pryor for Arkansas 

202-224-2644 — Sen. Jon Tester for Montana

If you get a busy signal, call the Capitol Switchboard at 202-224-3121 and ask to be transferred.

It is critical that you call Senator Nelson and tell him to protect religious liberty. If you have a personal relationship with these Senators, please emphasize that a vote in favor of S. 1467 is a vote to preserve religious liberty in the United States.

Also, please forward this to all of your friends and family who live in these states.

Please call and help us get the word out. This is our moment to protect the future of America for our children and our faith.
